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The Change of Association Name Has Been Decided

After a long discussion, the change of our association name has anally been decided. Based upon proposal given by the Planning Committee headed by NAKAMURA Tomonori, the Board of Directors made a suggestion that the new name be the “ Japan Business Communication Association” and this was accepted in the general meeting.

At the same time the rules of the Association were changed and the purpose of the Association was changed to “ The research of communication in international transaction and international management” from the previous purpose “ The research of business English studies and related science.” This change has been reported to the ‘Science council of Japan’ and the ‘Union of National Economic Association.’
The 63rd National Conference is to be held at Kobe international University

Under the newly decided name, the 63rd Annual National Conference is to be held at Kobe International University on October 18th(Sat) and 19th(Sun).

Kobe International University was moved to the Rokko man-made island just of the coast of Kobe City last year. It is our great pleasure that our association has been given such a great opportunity to have a conference in the international city of Kobe with our newly decided name. The head office is planning to invite some guest speakers from overseas but even more importantly we hope that more members from our association will participate in this conference and lead it to a great success.

The preparation committee members and address are:

Head director: FUJIWAR Mitsuharu

Director: SHIMOMURA Yuki

Coordinator: KOHNO Kimihiro

Address: 9-1-6,Koyocho-naka,
Higashinada-ku, Kobe-City, 658-0032

Kobe International university, Kohno’s Office

Tel/Fax: 078-845-3321(Direct Call)
E-mail: kohno@kobe-kiu.ac.jp
The Election of Directors and the Change in Rules for Elections

This year happens to be the year of election of directors. According to the rules of election and appointment, two months prior to the election at the general meeting, the nomination for candidates for directors will be conducted by e-mail, then the election of directors will be held at the general meeting.

The above-mentioned rules were changed at the general meeting last year in the following two ways. First of all, the following sentence has been added:  ‘Candidates for directors will be limited to the person under the age of 67on the date of the general meeting. 'This means that a retirement system for directors had to be set up. Secondly the following sentence is added: ‘Before the election, data concerning the director candidates, resumes and achievement records will be distributed. 'These changes should lead to the infusion of even greater energy into our elections and help other members of our association with excellent records to lead our association.

NAKAMURA Hiromu Has Promoted to an Adviser

The decision that NAKAMIJRA

Hiromu has been promoted to an adviser was accepted by the directors’ meeting, after being agreed to by Mr. Nakamura himself. This promotion was also accepted at the general meeting. Awards and gifts were given to NAKAMURA.
The ex-President made a great success of the 50th anniversary of our association and from this event our association gained sufficient donations so that we were again able to reprint our old Annual Studies.
SHIMA Hirosuke, head of the PR section, passed away

SHIMA head of the PR section passed away during the past year. He contributed greatly to making the home pages of our association and newsletters during his many years as head director. From the time when Ito was a president, SHIMA was a head of the information and PR sections.

We would like to pray that his soul rests in peace and at the same time we would like to make good use of the great works he left us.

NAKASAKO Shun-itsu has been appointed as the new head of the PR section.
We Have Been Registered as the 19th Member of the Science Council of Japan

Recommended by the committee of the Science Council of Japan, we have received a letter which says that our association has been o 伍 dally registered as an association in the Science Council of Japan. The committee of the related researches has announced it as ‘commerce’.

The National Conference Ended at Kanagawa University

The 62nd Annual National Conference was held at Kanagawa University, Yokohama Campus on the 26th and 27th of October last year. As you can see on the program, this conference had a special issue ‘ English as a business lingua franca. 'We invited threeg1est speakers.

A detailed official record of this National Conference will appear m Volume 62of the Annual Studies to be published in September of this year.

The Conference program was as fellows:

The 1st Day, October 26(Saturday) Registration
9:30
(2F)

Inaugural Address
10:15
(205)

President KGU.NORISADA, Takao

Chair of the Conference Executive Committee
Kanagawa University HASHIMOTO, Mitsunori

Presentations

Room 1
(205)
11:20~12:00

Chairperson
Kokushikan U.NOBU, Tatsuo

1. A Review of Some Old Concepts

Presenter Towa University CHIKUYAMA, Girei
Room 2
(209)
10:30~12:00

Chairperson Osaka U of Commerce YAO, Akira
1.Reconsideration of the multiplicity of FOB terms in international trade transactions Presenter Waseda University TAGUCHI, Naoshi
2.The Introduction of Bin of Exchange and Growth of its Technical Terms

Presenter Seinan Jogakuin U.IIDA, Ichiro Commemorative Photographing 12:00~12:20 Lunch

12:20~13:10
(204,210)

English as a Business Lingua France Part 1 13:10~14:10(301)
Chairperson Chuo University HAYASHIDA, Hiromitsu
"Business Communication needs new glasses:
 
Lessons learnt in Malaysia “


      Univesiti Purta Malaysia,

Graduate School of Management

Professor Margaret C. MCLAREN 14:20~15:20(301)
Chairperson Meiji University. NAKAMIJRA, Tomonori
Japan’s future carved out
through English

Chairperson of The Japan Times, Inc.,
Chairperson of Nifco, Inc.,

OGASAWARA, Toshiaki

General Meeting 15:35~17:35(301)

Get-Together 18:00~20:00(1-804)

The 2nd Da35October 27(Sunday) English as a Business Lingua France Part 2 10:30~11:40(301) Chairperson     Doshisha University, KAMEDA, Naoki
“ English as the official language in the company.”
Sumida Corporation, Jodie ROGERS Lunch 11:40~12:40(204,210) 
Presentations 12:40~14:10

Room 1(205)
Chairperson

Seinan Gakuin U.FUKUDA, Yasushi

1.A Preparatory Analysis of Intercultural Business Communication

Presenter Hiroshima Shudo U. SEKINE, Yukio 2.Expressions in Loan Agreements and culture Presenter Mitsubishi T&B YAMAMOTO, Yuichiro
Room 2 (209)
Chairperson

WASEDA University TSUBAKI Koji
1.English Communication in Legal Procedure: Focusing on Service official Documents- Presenter Osaka U. of Arts J C NISHIGUCHI Hiroyuki

2.A Study on Indemnity and Compensation in Commercial Agents Regulation

Presenter Chuo University YAMAMOTO, Shingo
Closing Address
14:20
(301)

President KGU NORISADA, Takao Chair of the Conference Executive Committee Kanagawa University HASHIMOTO,Mitsunorii

New Members 
HUYNH, Cuong


GaKushuin Women's College

SUGIYAMA,Yoshihito


Y. Nishida&Co.Ltd.


KG University Graduate Student

NONAKA, Seiji

Chikushi Jogakuen University

FURUYA, Norihito

Kanagawa University

Tsukuba U. Graduate Student

FUJIYOSHI, Nobutada

Kwansei Gakuin University

MATSUNAGA, Jin-ichi

Kansai Gaidai University

MUKAI, Takahito

Hitachi, Ltd.

Resignations and Secessions
IMAYOSHI, Etsuko ISHIYAMA, Teruo
KASAI, Shinji KATO, Sho-ichi
KOYAMA, Ryuzo MAEDA, Masatoshi
MIYAHARA, Kazutake MORIMOTO, Tsutomu
NAKAGAWA, Reiko NISHIYAMA, Mitsuru
OGURA, Kyozo OZAKI, Tetuo

SAKURAI, Katsutomo SHIMA, Hirosuke

WATANABE, Samio YAMAMOTO, Keiichi
YOSHIOKA, Hideki YONEKURA, Masae
YONEKURA, Minoru

Present Situation of Members

	Honorary members
	2

	Regular Members
	204(including 3Advisers)

	Supporting Members
	1

	Total
	207


Membership Fee

Please send your annual membership fee ￥ 7000 by Post Office Special form.

The Association's Giro account is:

Post Office Account 
N0: 
00990-9-56955 

Account Name:

Kokusai Business Communication Gakkai

Application for the Presentation of Members, Research

Applications for this Year's 63rd National Conference are now being accepted. For the regular members who would like to make a presentation, please fill in the attached application form and forward it to the head office.

Web site in Japanese http://webclub.kcom.ne.jp/mb/jbea-1
Web site in English http://webclub.kcom.ne.jp/mb/jbea-2
	Editor-in-Chief:
NORISADA Takao 
President Associate Editor:
 Alex M HAYASHI

JBCA Head Office

c/o NORISADA’s office

School of Business Administration

Kwansei Gakuin University

1-155 Uegahara 1bancho,Nishinomiya

662-8501, Japan

Phone: 0798-54-6205(School)

Phone: 0798-54-6361(Office)

FAX:0798-51-0903

E-mail: norisada@kwansei.ac.jp
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